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Headteacher’s Message 

Dear Parents/Carers 
 

Well done to our boys football squad who competed in the inter-school tournaments 
at Great Baddow this week. The team showed great determination, encouragement for 
each other and skill throughout the afternoon and finished 4th (out of 24 schools) 
overall. Outstanding efforts all round! 
 
Thank you to those parents who attended our Parent/Teacher Presentation on 
Monday. Miss Boyle and Mrs Edwards emphasised the importance of reading 
regularly with your children, different strategies to use for maximum effect and they 
also talked about homework expectations. For those parents who couldn’t attend, we 
will be running another session early in the Spring term. 
 
It was lovely to see so many parents and carers at our MacMillan coffee afternoon 
yesterday - a huge thankyou to our kind band of helpers for organising this very 
worthwhile event! Also, thank you to all those families and friends who donated cakes 
and attended the event; your generosity will undoubtedly help those in need.  We 
raised just over £230!  We hope you all enjoyed looking at our composer homework 
which was displayed in the hall - I was overwhelmed with the effort and creativity on 
show! 
 
I hope you all have a lovely weekend. 
 

Jane Hasler 

 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Pupil of the Week 
 

Cowell:  James 
Seuss:  Sri 

Walliams:  Edward 
Lewis:  Adam T 

Dahl:  Isla 
Rowling:  Vedansh 

Tolkien:  Rory 
Morpurgo:  Ewan 
Pullman:  Ethan 

 
 

 

Award for 
Outstanding Manners 

Ollie – Walliams 
Alexxa – Walliams 

 
PE Award 

Mason – Seuss Class 
 

Spelling Award 
Dahl Class 

 
Mrs Siddall’s Attendance Award 

Seuss Class – 98.3% 

 
It was with great sadness that we learned of the sudden passing of Paul 

McManus on Monday. Paul has taught at Boswells for many years and both his 
children are past Perryfields pupils. I am sure you will want to join us in offering 

our sincere condolences and sympathy to the McManus family. Thank you. 



 

 
 

 
 
 
Coming up so far this half term: 
 

Saturday 30th September 2nd payment of £59 for year 6 residential trip due  

Thursday 5th October Year 3 trip to Layer Marney Tower.  Please make payment and 
give permission through your ScoPay account – email sent 11th 
September 

Friday 6th October Year 6 Homefront 40’s day.  Please make payment and give 
permission through your ScoPay account – email sent 11th 
September 

Monday 16th October Year 5 Harvest Festival – Please join us in the hall at 9.15am 

Thursday 19th October Year 6 Enterprise Day – Please join us from 9.15-9.45am 

Reminders/Notices 
 

Harvest Festival Donations:  We are very low on harvest donations.  If you are able to donate 
please bring your items to the school office.  Thank you. 
 
New Parents:  Year 3 children have now brought home a letter detailing how to set up ScoPay 
and School Ping accounts. 
 
PE Kits: Your child should have a PE kit in school all week.  Can we please also remind you that 
children will need to remove earrings and must be able to do this themselves. 
 
School Car Park:  Please do not park in the school car park to drop off or collect children at any 
time.  The car park is strictly for staff of the Junior and surrounding schools.  Please also refrain 
from using the area in front of the gates as this can cause traffic problems for staff trying to 
enter and leave the car park. 
 

 
 
 
 

ATTENDANCE 

 
The national expectation for attendance is 96%.  The government has clarified the 
position regarding the term ‘regular’ attendance.  It means children must be in 
school EVERY DAY.  Every second counts at Perryfields.  We must work together 
to improve attendance and punctuality even more. 
 
   

Year 3 97.4% 

Year 4 93.9% 

Year 5 93.6% 

Year 6 89.6% 

 
 

Year 3 



 

 
 
 
 
 
Please see below our dinner menu for next week.   
 
Please note that we can also provide a packed lunch if your child would prefer this.  This will be either the baguette, 
wrap or soft roll and also includes a drink, fruit, cucumber sticks and the dessert of the day.  

 
 
 

Year 7 Applications – September 2024 
 

As you may be aware, the new secondary school admission round opened on Tuesday, 12 September 2023, for 
parents of current Year 6 children to apply for a secondary school (Year 7) place for September 2024. 
 
The statutory national closing date for applications is 31 October 2023. 
 
Applications can be made online via www.essex.gov.uk/admissions. 99% of parents in Essex applied online last year.  
All of the application information is available on the website above.  

 

http://www.essex.gov.uk/admissions


 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 



 

 



 



 


